
11 November 2002

The Secretary

Senate Economics Committee

Suite SG.64

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Dr. Dermody

Thank you for the opportunity to provide a submission to the Senate Economics Committee on its Inquiry into the Inspector-General of Taxation Bill 2002.

CPA Australia believes that the proposed new role of the Inspector-General of Taxation (IGT) has the potential to make a significant contribution to the tax administration system in Australia. Key elements of the role that should ensure that this potential is met include the following:

· will deliver improvements to the tax administration system by working through issues raised by taxpayers, their representatives and the Government;

· be independent of other government agencies such as the ATO and Treasury;

· report to Parliament at least once a year to ensure significant issues are brought to Parliament’s attention on a timely basis;

· will have broad investigation powers – including own motion powers; and

· will have access powers, subject to the protection of taxpayer information.

There are, however, other necessary elements of the role which are not covered by the current Bill and that need to be addressed to ensure that the proposed new role can effectively deliver tangible improvements to the current tax administration system. Specifically, that the IGT:

· be able to review and make recommendations on broader tax policy and law design issues in order to deliver improvements to tax administration;

· not be excluded from review, even though they may touch on or question government policy;

· have the power to require the Government or Commissioner of Taxation to respond to issues the IGT is concerned about.

Further details on the above points are contained in our submission on the IGT which we lodged with the Board of Taxation earlier this year. A copy of the submission is attached for ease of reference.

If you have any queries or require further information in relation to the matters raised above, please contact me on Tel: (03) 9606 9701 or Mr. Garry Addison, Senior Taxation Consultant on Tel: (03) 9696 9771 or email (garry.addison@cpaaustralia.com.au).

Yours sincerely

Paul Drum FCPA

Senior Tax Counsel

CPA Australia

Encl.

cc. G. Larsen

      G. Addison

      L. Lang
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